
 

Witley C of E Infant School  
 

             Learn, love and flourish together 
 
 

Newsletter no. 13 Autumn Term 
                                                                        Friday, 8th December 2023 

 

Our value this half term is respect 
An angel of the Lord appeared to them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them, and they were 

terrified.  But the angel said to them, “Do not be afraid. I bring you good news that will cause great joy for 

 all the people.”    Luke 2:8 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
A Gift at Christmas 
 
Thank you to Simon and the team at Church Fields who so generously allowed Bear, Dilys and Zoe 
to choose our school Christmas tree last Friday. Mr Szczepanski helped Simon carry the tree back to 
school and it certainly looks splendid. Christmas is all about giving but not just the giving of 
wrapped presents. In assembly we talked about the innkeeper’s gift of shelter to Mary and Joseph, 
the shepherds gave their gift of time and love and God gave his gift of Jesus. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
The Gift of Cakes! 
 
Thank you to all the families who have gifted cakes for our weekly raffle this 
term. We’ve had an amazing array of delicious creations. Harry in Dolphins 
certainly enjoyed his snowman cake last week and what a lovely note he has 
written for the Frackiewicz family and such super writing! There will be more 
cakes to win next year so be sure to buy your weekly ticket! 
 
 
 



              
Andy’s Magic Show 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday children were entertained by Andy the Magician. He was very funny and very 
entertaining and judging by the noise very enjoyable. Thank you to FWs for gifting a fun filled 
afternoon! 
 
 

The First Christmas 
 

I was extremely proud of our 
Year 2 children, who joined Mrs 
Latham and I, during our visit 
to the Surrey Hills Care Home  
in Wormley.  
 
 
 
Residents were treated to the retelling of the Nativity as well as singing some traditional carols 
with Charlotta, Ben, Lottie, Maki, Cameron and Sam. 
 

 
See you all at the FWS Christmas Market! 
 
Mrs Helen Szczepanski  
_________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cake Raffle 
 
Our cake raffle takes place in our Celebration Assembly. 
 
Thank you to the Dennis family for the delicious sweetie cupcakes. 
 
Well done to Percy in Dolphins who won them all! 



              
 
Remembering Benjamin Zephaniah 
 
This week saw the sad news of the 
passing of Benjamin Zephaniah. One of 
his many popular poems is called 
Nature Trail which reminds me how 
lucky we are to have our wonderful 
outdoors. Benjamin loved being close to 
nature and animals and in his poem he 
describes all the wildlife he sees in his 
garden. 
 

Nature Trail 
  

At the bottom of my garden 
There's a hedgehog and a frog 

and a lot of creepy-crawlies 
Living underneath a log,  

There's a baby daddy long legs 
And an easy-going snail 
And a family of woodlice,  
All are on my nature trail. 

 
There are caterpillars waiting 
For their time to come to fly, 

There are worms turning the earth over 
As ladybirds fly by, 

Birds will visit, cats will visit 
But they always chose their time 

And I've even seen a fox visit 
This wild garden of mine. 

 
Squirrels come to nick my nuts 
And busy bees come buzzing 

And when the night time comes 
Sometimes some dragonflies come humming, 

My garden mice are very shy 
And I've seen bats that growl 
And in my garden I have seen 

A very wise old owl. 
 

My garden is a lively place 
There's always something happening, 
There's this constant search for food 
And then there's all that flowering, 

When you have a garden 
You will never be alone 

And I believe we all deserve 
A garden of our own. 

 



              

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to the following children who are in our Gold Book this week: 
 

Year R:   Rex and Zoe 
Year 1:   Matilda and Max 
Year 2:   Cameron, Charlotta and Lark 
 
Mrs Szczepanski’s Headteacher Award in our Celebration Assembly goes to: 
 
Year R:    Lola 
Year 1:    Aiden and Henry 
Year 2:    Maki, Sam, Charlotta, Lottie, Ben and Cameron 
 

Why not try and learn a Makaton sign for every day in December? 
 
We hope you enjoy our Makaton calendar! 

Little Wandle Parent/Carer Workshop 
 
We are planning a workshop for ALL parents/carers 
all about early reading and our Little Wandle  
phonics scheme on Tuesday, 16th January starting  
at 2.30 pm until 3.05 pm.  
 
Don’t worry if you can’t make the event we will  
put all of the information on Google Classroom and our website. 
 



              

TERM DATES 2023/24 

Day Date AUTUMN TERM 2023 

Sat 09.12 FWS German Christmas Market and Grotto 3.30 – 6 pm 

Mon 11.12 Christmas at All Saints Church – 10.30 – 11 am – parents welcome 

Mon  11.12 EYFS Nativity Dress Rehearsal at 2.30 pm in the Jubilee Hall – 

parents/toddlers/babies/family welcome 

Tues 12.12 EYFS Nativity at 2.30 pm in the Jubilee Hall – parents welcome 

Weds 13.12 KS1 Nativity Dress Rehearsal at 2.30 pm in the Jubilee Hall - 

Parents/toddlers/babies/family welcome 

Th 14.12 KS1 Nativity at 2.30 pm in the Jubilee Hall - Parents welcome 

Fri 15.12 1.05.pm LAST DAY OF TERM –PLEASE NOTE EARLIER FINISH 

  SPRING TERM 2024 

Tues 02.01 First day of term 

Mon 08.01 Sleepy Story Time. Drop your child off at the Jubilee Hall at 4.30 pm (via the 

staff car park) and collect from their classroom doors in the playground at 

5.30 pm. Year R will exit through the middle door in the playground. 

Tues 16.01 Pied Piper Theatre Production in the school hall for pupils. Funded by FWS 

Tues 16.01 Little Wandle Phonics Workshop for all parents starting at 2.30 – 3.05 pm 

Fri 19.01 Safeguarding workshop for volunteers, 9 – 9.45 am. Contact the office for 

further info. 

Fri 19.01 Wear something BLUE – Be Lovely and Understanding to Everyone! 

Celebrating friendship and understanding bullying. Children can wear 

something blue, either socks, a hair accessory, jumper, etc. 

Tues 23.01 Poetry Slam performed by KS1 – Years 1 and 2 only at 2 pm in the Jubilee Hall. 

FOLLOWED by Open Classroom 2.45 – 3.30 pm for ALL year groups. 

Wed 24.01 Year 1 Trip to Brooklands Museum  

Tues 06.02 Parent Consultations 4 – 7.30 pm held in school 

Th 08.02 Parents Consultations 3.30 – 6 pm held in school 



              

Fri 09.02 INSET DAY No. 3 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STAFF TRAINING 

  FEBRUARY HALF TERM 12.02 to 16.02 

Mon 19.02 First day of term 

Th 29.02 Safeguarding workshop for volunteers. Contact the office for further info. 

Th 07.03 World Book Day – come dressed as your favourite book character! 

Wed 13.03 Year 2 Trip to Marwell Zoo 

Tues 19.03 Year 2 Class Assembly in the Jubilee Hall  9.05 – 9.30 am Parents welcome 

Th 28.03 1.05.pm LAST DAY OF TERM –PLEASE NOTE EARLIER FINISH 

  SUMMER TERM 2024 

Mon 15.04 INSET DAY No. 4 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STAFF TRAINING 

Tues 16.04 First day of term 

Mon 06.05 BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 

Fri  24.05 INSET DAY No. 5 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STAFF TRAINING 

  MAY HALF TERM 27.05 to 31.05 

Weds 19.06 Year 1 Team Building Games at Rodborough School - am 

Th 20.06 Whole Class group photographs 

Weds 26.06 Year 2 Team Building Games at Rodborough School - am 

Wed 03.07 Year 1 Trip to Chichester Harbour 

Th 18.07 Year 2 Trip to Sayers Croft 

Tues 23.07 1.05 pm LAST DAY OF TERM.  PLEASE NOTE EARLIER FINISH. 

 

 

 



              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



              

 



              

 
 


